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Wickhamford Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting, 14th March 2018, 03/18
Clerk to the Council, Andrea Evans, Ty Gwyn, Church Street, Offenham, Worcs, WR11 8RW.
01386 760332   email wickhamfordpc@gmail.com           website http://worcestershire.gov.uk
Present V. Chairman J. Poulter, Councillors, D. Heeks, R Gutteridge and T. Waller.
              Clerk, A. Evans,

1. Apologies - County Councillor L. Eyre, J Newbury, K Nash, PCSO, P. Schroenrock
2. Declarations of Interest
    None.
3.  The meeting was adjourned for the Public Question Time.
4.  The Minutes of the meeting held on the 9th January 2018 were agreed, proposed by RG, 
     seconded by DH with a unanimous vote in favour.
     Matters arising from the previous meeting
     None
6.  District / County Councillors Report
a. The County Councillor and District Councillor reports are available on the website.
b. AE provided an update on the site visit between PC, Ian Bamforth, County Highways and a resident with regard to a number of issues raised by the resident in respect of kerb sets on Coombesfield Road and the poor state of the footpath on Manor Road. The points were noted by Highways and a full report has been received. The main points were that the kerb sets were replaced by concrete which was deemed to be an unnecessary job and that the footpath was higher priority and had been pushed back many times in favour of other works. Since the site visit the work has now been completed on the footpath. The PC are still waiting for some final information to be provided by Highways.

c. Parish Housing Survey- Households in Wickhamford have all received a survey which has been undertaken by an independent source and not Wychavon. Parish Councillors are concerned about the survey and unanimously agreed that they would send a response to Wychavon with the following points: 

· The survey gave the impression that it had to be completed.

· The questions were felt to be intrusive.

· PC members do not feel that they should respond.

· There were concerns that if residents do not respond that this would send an adverse message out about housing requirements.
7.  Police Officers Report.
     Since the 13th of January West Mercia have received 15 calls for police attendance or advice within Wickhamford.

       Only one offence of fraud was reported involving an OAP who wanted some work undertaken which did not take place.

      The remainder relate to RTC's, concerns for welfare, domestics and highway incidents. 

      There have been several burglaries and thefts from sheds and open spaces in the Badsey/Bowers hill areas. Land owners     

      are asked to review their security.  If they require help or advice they can contact Paul Lewis or myself. 

      Phil Schoenrock PCSO.

8.  Smartwater- Smartwater has been hugely successful since January meeting when it was 

     agreed to door knock properties in Wickhamford with well over 100 households signing up 

     for the FREE product. It was unanimously agreed that with the assistance of PCSO

     Schoenrock and PC Lewis, the door knocking would continue to sign up as many households 

     as possible out of the 320. AE will continue to sign residents up for the product if they contact 

     her with property details.
9.  Street Lights- Consideration was given to the provision of solar street lights following 
     clarification with Worcs CC Street Lighting. There are not currently any solar lights in the 
     county and thus it is difficult to assess the effectiveness of the product. A vote was taken 
     with 3 votes in favour and 1 against to not proceed with this project.
10. Village Noticeboards-  TW raised the point as to whether the current noticeboards were 

      effective in keeping residents updated about important PC information, currently the 

      noticeboard at Sandys Arms and the bus shelter are used but they are also used by all. It 

     was agreed that all councillors would consider other locations for a free-standing noticeboard 

     that would be in the most densely populated area and therefore be the most useful. AE will 

     look at possible siting on junction with Coombsfield Road and Manor Road for next meeting, 
     Oroko noticeboards can be individually made at HMP Long Lartin for approx £250.
11. Big Lunch Fund- TW advised that there is approx. £200+ in this fund for use in the village. 

      It was agreed that the uses for it would be considered following the results of the village hall 

      survey.

12. Open Top Bins- TW raised concerns that a number of open top bins in the village meant 

      that rubbish is being blown around or taken out by birds. It was agreed that AE would contact 

      Wychavon street cleansing with a view to changing the bins to closed ground standing bins 
      that would be more effective, proposed by TW and seconded by DH. The bins in question 
      are at Murcot Turn, opposite bus shelter and near red phone box, Pitchers Hill.
13. Frequency of Parish Council Meetings- 

      The frequency of PC meetings was considered to ensure that bi-monthly is still appropriate. 
      TW feels that this should be reviewed on an annual basis. JP advised that if the frequency 
      changed back to monthly, it may cause more work. It was unanimously agreed 

      that they should remain bi-monthly at this time.   
14. Position of Parish Clerk-
      The position of the acting parish clerk was considered. RG felt that the arrangement is

      working well and proposed that the position should be made permanent with immediate 

      effect. This was seconded by DH with a unanimous vote in favour. It was agreed that AE 

      should meet with JN and perhaps one other to discuss contract and details.

15. Parish Council-
       LTN82- Compulsory Purchase Orders and LTN87 Procurement were noted and adopted. 

      Consideration was given to L01-18 Donations to churches where the advice from NALC is 
      that PC’s should not be donating to churches, however, it was agreed that each donation 
      would be considered on its merits to ensure the harmony of the whole village and its
      residents.

16. Grass Cutting Charges- 2018/19-

       Confirmation has now been received from Smartcut confirming minimal change to the rates 

        After adjustment has been made to the schedule. This was approved.

17. Correspondence- 

· Site visit arranged for 23rd January 2018 with Smartcut to adjust specification for grass cutting 2018/19. Visit carried out with John Newbury and Matt from Smartcut and all areas added for approval at March meeting.

· HMRC

· Precept request submitted and acknowledgement received from Wychavon.

· Cancellation request for standing order to M Smith produced, sent to signatories and sent to Santander for amendment.

· Bank mandate submitted with relevant identification, signatories, resolution documents and copies of minutes, awaiting confirmation. Request to open separate account also submitted.

· Email sent to James Douglas @ Worcs CC street lighting asking for information about solar street lights. Response received for consideration at March meeting.

· Newsletter produced and 320 copies printed and circulated to cllrs for distribution.

· Sports Club contacted and invoice for rent due submitted. Cheque received and banked. 

· Defib training requested from WMAS, awaiting response. Chased, no response. Defib devices all registered including warranties.

· Gardening club contacted regarding magazine in January and again in March 2018.

· Site visit arranged for 8th February with Ian Bamforth, Worc CC Highways on behalf of Mr Bastow to discuss re-surfacing.

· Site visit attended with Chairman and rep from Smartcut to discuss grass cutting contract 2018 and updated specification. Copy of spec sent to Smartcut for confirmation. Signed contract has been received for ratification at March meeting.

· Letter received from Santander advising that paperwork sent was no longer current, however, unable to speak to clerk as not a signatory. Requested Cllr Poulter contact them. Cllr Poulter and clerk contacted Santander at the same time and Cllr poulter gave permission for AE to deal with matter. Matter has been handled by complaints department and concluded on 26th February 2018. Clerk has to contact regarding the set-up of Community account as that is dealt with by a different department.

· HMRC- Requested a statement of funds owing for Mike Smith, received, cheque issued and sent to Cllrs Poulter and Waller for signing and sending to HMRC. Matter closed.

· Smartwater- 70+ residents have contacted clerk and packs have been ordered.

· Lengthsman instructed to carry out bench erection, bus shelter painting and preserving and clearing and work on footways. Work completed and invoices received.

· Burial Ground records have been received from Diocese to be checked against burial plan. 

18. Plans for Review-

      There were no plans to review.

19. Burial Ground-    
       Consideration was given to further consecrating an area within the BG to ensure that 

       there is adequate space available for many years. It was unanimously agreed to apply 
       for 4/5ths of the BG to be consecrated with 2 rows remaining at the entrance of BG as 
       unconsecrated.
20. Finance-
a.  AE confirmed that AE and JN had been added as signatories on the Santander Bank Account. AE is still organising the additional account to deposit Community Funds and the transfer of £80k to the account.
b. Cheque(s) already signed:

· None.
c. Cheques to be approved and signed:   
· HMRC-Tax & NI-March 2018 - £66.60

· Andrea Evans-Salary-March 2018- £266.73 
· HMRC-Tax & NI-April 2018 - £66.60

· Andrea Evans-Salary-April 2018- £266.73

· Wickhamford PCC-Grass Cutting Contribution-£250.00

· L Smith/cancelled salary/bank error/January 2018-£218.40

· John Hyde-Lengthsman duties-£161.25

· John Hyde- bus shelter Maintenance-£132.50

· John Hyde-Benches-£185.00

· A Evans-paper-£ 5.57

· Wickhamford Memorial Hall-Rent-£112.50

         RG proposed and JP seconded with a unanimous vote in favour to accept the cheques for 

         payment.

d. Receipts:  
· Wickhamford Sports Club-Half yearly Rent -£437.00
e. Financial information-agenda & Minutes-

AE advised that the agenda and minutes should details the balance on the account so that councillors and residents can understand the full financial position. It was unanimously agreed to proceed with this with effect from May meeting.
                 Current account balance as at 7th March 2018 stands at £95138.78 with an  

                 outstanding cheque of £200.
·   Items for the next Agenda
      
           Village Hall Survey Feedback.



Parish Boundaries

                     Noticeboards


                     Provision of allotments following residents’ request.

                     Recycling Bins at Coombsfield Road

                     Community Fund Uses.

21.     To confirm the date of the next meeting as 9th May 2018.

         Items for the next Agenda must be received 7 days prior to the above date.
Andrea Evans
Clerk to Wickhamford Parish Council
Meeting Closed at 8.40pm.
Signed……………………………………………….
 Date…………………………………

                       Chairman
Notes of the Public Question Time
1 resident attended to detail a survey on behalf of the Memorial Hall that is to be distributed with newsletter to all residents asking how they feel that hall can be improved to ensure that it is used by as many groups as possible.

